
 1 

 St. Mary’s School Newsletter 
 Always faithful to God, ourselves and others in the spirit of the Presentation tradition. 

 St. Mary’s is committed to Child Safety and the inclusion of all children. 

 Respect Ourselves  -  Respect Others  -  Respect our Environment 

Term 1 - Week 8 - Friday 22 March, 2024 

PBIS Expectations: Etiquette When Eating 

The School Photographer 

 Mass Times:       Phone    -   02 6032 9284    

          Web        -   http://www.smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

 Chiltern - Saturdays 6.00 pm      Email      -   principal@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

 Rutherglen - Sundays 9.00 am              75-89 High Street, Rutherglen, Vic, 3685 

 Wahgunyah—Sundays 10.30am             PO Box 146 

                  Office Hours: 8.30am - 4.00pm 

 

 

Dear Families, 

This Sunday is PALM SUNDAY 

 

REMINDER - On the LAST DAY OF TERM 1, SCHOOL FINISHES AT  2.30pm!! 

Palm Sunday is a significant day in the Christian calendar 
that commemorates Jesus’ triumphant entry into Jerusalem. 

It marks the beginning of Holy Week, leading up to Easter Sunday. 
On this day, believers wave palm branches to symbolise Jesus’ 

arrival as a King of peace. 
As we reflect on this event, we remember Jesus’ sacrifice 

and the ultimate victory over sin and death. 
It serves as a powerful reminder of the love and mercy  

that God has for all of us. 
Let us use this time to prepare our hearts and minds 

for the joyous celebration of Easter and renew our faith in the Lord. 
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Project Compassion Does Help 
 

During Lent our students & school focus on Project Compassion through Caritas Australia. We share the 
“real” stories of families and communities with the students to make them aware of the positive        
outcomes their fundraising efforts have on these communities and families. 
 

Classroom Refurbishments 

 

Great  news!!! The Senior School refurbishments will be completed during the school holidays. Our new 
furniture arrives at this time as well. 

 

Each year primary schools are allotted 9 Pupil Free days that are used mainly for professional              
development, parent teacher interviews, report writing etc. So to ensure that all students will come 
back to a smooth Term 2 start I have decided to use one of our pupil free days on the 15th April  
(First day of Term 2) as a day that all staff will use to set up the new classrooms. 

 

On that day the junior school resources and equipment will be moved back from the hall into their 
rooms off the undercover area and the senior classes resources and equipment moved into their brand 
new spaces. 
 

This will be a big job!! 
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Reminders: 

 

School Closure - Monday 25th March 

 

All staff will be participating in a professional development day around STEM. This is a pupil free day. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
School Clothing 

 

Very Important - Please put the children’s names on each item of clothing. It is impossible to return 
them to the child if there is no identification on them. Hats and jackets/windcheaters seem to be the 
main offenders. 

 

School Mobile Phones: 

 

Just a reminder that all student mobile phones must be handed 
into the office each morning where they will be housed during  
the school day. This is a requirement for all Victorian schools. 
Phones will be collected by students at the end of the day.  

 

Frosty Friday 

 

Every Friday of the First and Fourth Term our Senior Catholic Identity Team sell frozen Zooper Doopers 
for 50c. The money raised goes to support CARITAS. Today was the last day for this Term. 
 
 

Attendance is Critical:  
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We send our Best Wishes to all 

who have celebrated their     

Birthdays This Week! 

Melody Annika 

Colouring In Competition 
 

This week we had a Caritas Colouring In Competition. There were so many good entries - 
it was a tough job picking the winners! In the end there were two winners chosen from 
each Class. 
 
Sadly some students were not present today. Pictured below are: Emma; Luca; Oliver; 
Seth; Ottis; Logan; Heidi; and Ava. Well done all! 
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  Harmony Day 

 

During Harmony Day this week the Grades 3 and 4 students listened to some traditional yarns and finished off by making 
yarning sticks. Yarning sticks are an indigenous communication tool to support, respect and empower each individual while 
speaking and sharing.  
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Reconciliation: 

Congratulations to our Reconciliation candidates today - Liara, Harry, Oscar, Tanisha, 
Charlee and Noah. 

We had a lovely service led by Father Peter. All of the children should be very proud of 
themselves for taking the next step in their spiritual journey.  
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 Reconciliation Cont.: 
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Congratulations to This Week’s Student Achievement Award Winners! 

Congratulations to This Week’s PBIS Award Winners! 

BACK:     Annika (Absent); Mason; Colton; Elsie; Will; Lachlan; Charlotte; 
FRONT:  Lincoln; Logan; Ivy 

Hugo; Nash; Leah 
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Expectations 
in Our  
Learning 
Spaces 

Respect      
Ourselves 

Respect Others Respect our  
Environment 

 • Clean up after 
ourselves 

• Stay seated 
for eating 
time 

• Make good 
food choices 

• Sanitise    
before and 
after eating 

• Talk quietly to 
the people 
around you 

• Eat with your 
mouth closed 

• Keep your 
lunchboxes and 
drink bottle in 
your own space 

• Only eat your 
own food 

• Put lunch boxes 
in bags when 
finished 

• Put rubbish in 
the correct 
bins - but even 
better, take 
your lunch box 
rubbish home 

• Leave a clean 
space 

PBIS Expectations: Etiquette When Eating 

  

EASTER RAFFLE: 
 

Thank you to all who have donated to our Easter Raffle!! 
 

The hampers are being assembled on the afternoon of Tuesday 26th March,                
and drawn on Wednesday 27th March. 

 
 
 

 

 

Have a Great Weekend. 

Matt 
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 HOLY THURSDAY - 27th March 
 
   EVENING MASS : 7pm at RUTHERGLEN 
 
   (Evening concludes with the watch before the  
   Eucharist at 9pm) 
 

 GOOD FRIDAY - 29th March 
 
   STATIONS OF THE CROSS : 10.30am at CHILTERN 
   PASSIONS OF THE LORD : 3pm at RUTHERGLEN 
 

 HOLY SATURDAY - 30th March 
 
   EASTER VIGIL : 6pm at CHILTERN 
 

 EASTER SUNDAY - 31st March 
 
   9am at RUTHERGLEN 
   10.30am at WAHGUNYAH 
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Important Calendar Dates  -  2024 

Term 1 
 

Monday 25th March   Student Free Day - Staff STEM Day 

Wednesday 27th March  Easter Hamper Raffle Draw 

Thursday 28 March   Last Day of Term 1  

      (Casual Clothes - Gold Coin Donation) 2.30 pm Finish 

Friday 29th March   Good Friday 

Sunday 31 March   Easter Sunday 

Term 2 

Monday 15th April   First Day of Term - PUPIL FREE DAY FOR CLASSROOMS 

      SET-UP AFTER RENOVATIONS! 

Friday 26th April    Student Free Day - Staff PD 

Thursday 9th May   Mother’s Day Stall 

Friday 24th May    Student Free Day - Staff PD 

Sunday 2nd June    First Communion 

Monday 10th June   King’s Birthday Public Holiday 

Friday 28th June    Last Day of Term 2 

      (Casual Clothes - Gold Coin Donation) 2.30 pm Finish 

 

Term 3 

Monday 15th July   First Day of Term 

Staff email addresses 

Matt Attwater (Principal)  -  mattwater@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Libby Dickinson (Gr 5/6 teacher) - edickinson@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Bert Cheesman (Foundation teacher) - bcheeseman@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au (Mon-Wed) 

Michael Ratcliffe (Gr 4/5 teacher) - mratcliffe@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Veronica Mayhew Gr 1/2 teacher) - vmayhew@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au (Thur-Fri) 

Emily Morris (Grade 3 teacher)  - emorris@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Sarah Grogan (Gr 1/2 teacher) - sgrogan@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au (Mon-Wed) 

Nicole O’Mahony (Learning Diversity Leader) - nomahony@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Jane van Zanten (Art/Foundation teacher)  -  jvanzanten@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au (Thur-Fri) 

Gina Nero (Italian teacher & 5/6 teacher)  -  gnero@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au (Mon & Fri) 

Amanda Arnot (Business Manager) - aarnot@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Judy Fah (Admin Assistant) - jfah@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 


